Hall Meeting Tuesday 5 February 2013

Present - Jackie Parsons, Jack Bird, Willie Gillispie, Ingrid Hobbs, Helen Robertson, Renee Gibson, Grace Gray, & Gill Harrington

Apologies

None

Approval of Minutes

No changes required. Proposed by Helen. Seconded by Jackie.

100 Club

January 2013 Draw

 1^{st} – Alan Cairns 2^{nd} – Babs Gibson 3^{rd} – Jim Coomber

February 2013 Draw

1st – Ellane Fraser 2nd – Paula Hawthorn 3rd – Jackie Parsons

Review Previous Actions

All complete.

Fundraising

Regarding last year's fundraising events, Renee found a purse tucked behind one of the sinks in the Ladies. **Action** Ingrid agreed to take it to show Kate. If Kate does not recognise who it belongs to, will post the find on the website.

Due to a lack of time not able to organise 'Love Bingo' this year.

Proposed instead to go ahead with a 'Spring Bingo' night on Friday, 22 March 2013. Action Suggested we make sandwiches and cakes available. Action Ingrid agreed to put together the posters and tickets for the event by the next meeting. Action For this and future events will need to look at poster distribution due to Jill leaving the Kyle pharmacy. Action Also an idea to look at the game format to ensure we do not run out of time on the night.

Jill informed everyone she was happy to be Grand Quizmaster for another Quiz Night fundraiser later in the year.

Ingrid suggested we look again at a whist/ beetle drive fundraiser.

Renee raised the issue of lack of teaspoons. **Action** Before the next event we need to ensure there are enough teaspoons.

Grace wished to know if the Committee was happy the tables/chairs/cutlery/staging are loaned out to a wedding being held outdoors at Balmacara Woods on 11 May 2013. **Action** It was agreed to loan out the tables and the staging (if available).

Meantime, if anyone has any other fundraising ideas, please come along and share them. All welcome.

AOB

Discussed possibility of theft, in particular, the gas cylinders for the cooker. **Action** Grace agreed to speak to Bobby next time he's at home about putting together a locked shelter. Padlock required for securing.

Regarding the hall heating, there are problems with the current heating system. **Action** Agreed to invite Martin along to the next meeting to discuss options with the Hall Committee.

Action All agreed Renee to receive an extra 2 hours to allow for cleaning the hall.

Renee raised an incident whereby the cold water tap in the disabled toilet had been left on over the weekend. **Action** Jackie agreed to put up a notice reminding people to turn off the tap before leaving.

Next Meeting

Next meeting scheduled for first Tuesday of each month with the exception of January and August so date of next meeting is Tuesday, 5 March 2013 at 19:30.